VICTORIA HALL TISBURY LTD
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Victoria Hall Tisbury Ltd (previously known as Tisbury Halls) is the Charitable Company that is the Trustee for the Victoria and Elizabeth Halls, now The New Vic@Tisbury.  The Annual General Meeting for the Company was planned to be held in the Thursday 7 May 2020, but had to be cancelled due to the current restrictions.  We hope and believe that by the end of July, these restrictions will have been lifted enough to allow us to meet in the Victoria Hall on 23 July at 7.30 pm.  
It is an open meeting and will be a valuable opportunity to find out about future management and plans for the halls, and to express your opinions.  The key business of the meeting will be:
· To appoint members of the Management Committee.
· To make changes to the Memorandum and Articles of Association.
· To receive the Annual Report of the Executive Committee, which shall incorporate the accounts of the Company referred to below, and give an account of the work of the Company and its activities during the preceding year; 
· To receive the accounts of the Company for the preceding financial year; 
· To appoint one or more qualified auditors or independent examiners for the coming year to audit or examine the accounts of the Company in accordance with the Charities Act 1993; 
· To consider any other business of which due notice has been given.
The Meeting is open to all, but voting rights are reserved to Company Members.  Company members are: 
· The Directors of the Company.
· Representatives from Tisbury and West Tisbury Parish Councils.
· Representatives of the following local Organisations agreed by the Executive Committee:
· Army Cadet Force
· The Country Market
· Tisbury Arts Group
· Happy Hearts
· Any local citizen who applies to and is accepted by the Executive Committee.  
Any local citizen who is over the age of eighteen and who resides in the parishes of Tisbury or West Tisbury may apply to become a member of the Company.  If you wish to apply, please write by 13 July 2020 to the Chairman at The Old School Hall, Newtown, Tisbury, SP3 6NY or e-mail hmacnair@btinternet.com.  Please say why you wish to become a member and provide your full name, date of birth, residential address and a reply address, email or phone no for confirmation of your membership.   The Executive Committee will consider and confirm acceptance of applications by 16 July.
It is possible that government guidelines will still not permit a public meeting of sufficient size.  In this case, we will hold a virtual meeting using Zoom.  It would therefore be useful if those are planning to attend could email hmacnair@btinternet.com.  This will allow us to notify likely attendees by email should the need to change the meeting format arise, and then to issue the necessary electronic invitations and to distribute an agenda, supporting papers and some simple rules to make the meeting run smoothly. We will also place a public notice outside the Victoria Hall.  
Those who are unfamiliar with Zoom may wish to acquaint themselves with it. I am happy to help by providing some practice with the software by running short one-on-one test sessions.  Let me know on your email if you would need this.

Hugh Macnair
Chairman, Victoria Hall Tisbury Ltd
